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Grace Covenant Presbyterian Church celebrates God’s unbounded grace and all-inclusive love.

God gathers us in a welcoming 
community, with our curiosity 

and questions, to worship 
creatively, learn from God’s
word, share our gifts, and

deepen our faith.

With grateful hearts
and a spirit of adventure,

we go to serve Christ in the
world, sharing kindness with 

everyone, and working for
justice rooted in God’s love.

11100 College Blvd.
Overland Park, KS 66210

913-345-1256
office@gcpc.org

gcpc.org

In-Person Worship and Online 
Worship every Sunday on 

Facebook and Zoom. 
Visit gcpc.org/online

for links!

Looking at a Middle Path
The Season of Lent is underway, traditionally one of the most important of 
the church seasons. In the early days of the church, there were NO seasons or 
holidays observed, only the Sabbath or Lord’s Day. While those early Christians 
kept the memory of Christ’s crucifixion and resurrection, Easter (the 1st of the 
Christian holidays) wasn’t celebrated until the 2nd century  and Lent began 
being observed shortly after the Council of Nicea in 325 AD.

That’s why, in some traditions, Lent isn’t observed at all. But Lent, Easter, 
Pentecost, Advent, Christmas, and  Epiphany are important tools in our faith 
development. Why do we observe birthdays and anniversaries in our families? 
Because they are important markers in time, helping us in holding on to our 
memories of our lives together. The same can be said of our seasons in the 
church year. During each season or holiday, we focus on particular aspects of 
Jesus’ ministry, death, and resurrection. They strengthen our understanding of 
who Jesus was and is, and what it means to follow the Way of Jesus Christ.

Most notably in the Roman Catholic tradition, Lent has been a time when 
church members focused on “giving up something” for Lent like sweets and 
chocolate, but as soon as Lent is over, they often no longer abstain. In many 
mainline Christian churches today, our emphasis during Lent is to consider 
taking on a “new habit,” like helping out at a food pantry once a month, doing 
it not only for Lent but for the months and years ahead.

At Grace Covenant, we’ll be looking at a middle path – giving up something 
for Lent, but the kind of action or habit that would be good for all of us to 
consider eliminating from our lives. Join us in worship, live or online, or watch 
the service on YouTube at your convenience and discover changes that would 
benefit us as individuals, as a congregation, and society as a whole.

Peace be with you all,

—Mitch Trigger, co-pastor

mailto:office%40gcpc.org?subject=
http://gcpc.org
mailto:office@gcpc.org
http://gcpc.org
http://gcpc.org/online
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MUSIC NOTES
MUSIC IN WORSHIP

March 5th – 2nd Sunday in Lent
Youth Sunday –
Theme: “Outside the Box”
Our youth lead all aspects 
of worship including music. 
Coordinated by Miles McDonald & 
Carrie DeVries.

Music will include “Bosa Blues,” 
“Upside Down,” “This Little Light 
of Mine,” “Don’t You Worry ‘Bout a 
Thing,” and “You Will be Found”

March 12th – 3rd Sunday in Lent
Organ led. CHEX (Chancel & 
Exaltation! Singers) anthem “O 
Love” by Elaine Hagenberg with Ky 
Townsend, cello GCPC Orchestra 
will also share their musical 
offerings

March 19th – 4th Sunday in Lent
Praise Team led. “Standing in 
Miracles” – Bethel Music

March 26th – 5th Sunday in Lent
Organ Led. CHEX anthem “Jesus 
Paid It All” by Marianne Forman. 
And we have the return of 
Spirit! Ringers (4th-7th graders) 
directed by Kathy Bures.

Spirit! Ringers rehearse on 
Sundays from 12:00-12:45pm 
in Room 1. Contact Kathy Bures 
if additional children/youth are 
interested in ringing.

LOOKING AHEAD TO MUSIC DURING HOLY 
WEEK and BELL FEST

HOLY WEEK
PALM SUNDAY, APRIL  2nd – 9:30am Worship
Music Leadership by Praise Team – “I Will Fear No More” – The Afters, 
plus several more.  Joy! Singers (4s-1st graders) – “Wave Your Palms High” 
by IsaBeall Hudson, and Celebration! Choir (2nd-5th graders) – “Hosanna 
We Sing” by Glenn and Susan Eernisse

MAUNDY THURSDAY, APRIL 6th – 7:30pm Worship
Music Leadership by Praise Team – “Well Done” – The Afters, plus several 
more, and Jubilation & Exaltation! Ringers

GOOD FRIDAY, APRIL 7th – 7:30pm Worship
Music Leadership by Chancel & Exaltation! Singers and Instrumentalists 
“Ah, Holy Jesus” by Howard Helvey with Organ; “O Sacred Head Now 
Wounded” arr. Joel Raney, with Ky Townsend, cello; “What Wondrous 
Love Is This”  arr. L. Eugene Oldham with Piano

EASTER SUNDAY, APRIL 9th
9:00am Worship - Music Leadership by Praise Team, “God So Loved” – 
We the Kingdom, plus several more

11:00 am Worship
Music Leadership by Chancel & Exaltation! Singers, Chancel Brass, and 
Timpani, “Easter Introit: Christ Triumphant” by Mark Patterson with 
Chancel Brass, Timpani, and Organ; “Lift High the Cross” setting by Paul 
Leddington Wright with Congregation, Chancel Brass, Timpani, and 
Organ; “O Splendor of God’s Glory Bright” arr. Mack Wilberg with Organ. 
Music Leadership by Charter Ringers, “Jesus Christ Is Risen Today” arr. 
Joe Galyon and “Reverberations” by Sallie Lloyd

BELL FEST, MAY 7th – 6:00pm
This year’s theme is …“Give My Regards to Broadway”

Enjoy familiar tunes from Broadway and Disney musicals.
You can even dress up in your favorite character’s costume!

YOUTH SUNDAY
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Music Team is pleased to welcome Ben Mason as our 
Contemporary Drummer for the semester!
We’ve been enjoying hearing our own Ben Mason play drum set 
& percussion with the Praise Team in recent weeks. He is going to 
be able to continue to play percussion in that “roll” through May 
when he will graduate from high school. We are thrilled to have 
him share his immense talents with us as long as he can!

“THANK YOU” NOTES
Thank you to the following people who have donated new 
music to our library in February 2023.

The handbell piece, “Reverberations” by Sallie Lloyd, was donated by 
Celia & Mike Nicholas in honor of Celia’s Charter Ringer co-director, 
Chris Krug.

The handbell piece, “How Far I’ll Go” (from “Moana”) by Lin-Manuel 
Miranda, arr. Nicholas Hanson, was donated by Celia & Mike Nicholas 
in honor of the children of GCPC.

The choral anthem, “Ah, Holy Jesus” by Howard Helvey, was donated 
in memory of Joe Hoffman from memorial funds.

The choral anthem, “Jesus Paid It All” by Marianne Forman, was 
donated by Celia & Mike Nicholas in honor of Rebecca Prater, Director 
of Music Ministries.

The choral anthem, “What Wondrous Love Is This” arr. L. Eugene 
Oldham, was donated by Celia & Mike Nicholas in memory of Celia’s 
parents, Luther & Celia Smith.

The choral anthem, “O Splendor of God’s Glory Bright” arr. Mack 
Wilberg was donated in honor of Linda Dover’s 25th Anniversary 
as Organist at GCPC by congregation members of Grace Covenant 
Presbyterian Church on February 5, 2023.

One More “Thank You Note”
from Rebecca Prater
I want to thank the entire congregation for literally taking care 
of me following my two recent surgeries. For every card, call, 
text, email, ride to an appointment, meal, and prayer said on my 
behalf, “thank you.” I’m still regaining my balance following the 
Labyrinthectomy surgery, but I will get there with time, physical 
therapy, and your continued prayers.

I am blessed by you, —Rebecca Prater, Director of Music Ministries

Noisy Offering 
March 19!
Lug your loose change jar to church on 
March 19 for the first Noisy Offering of 
2023!

This offering will be directed to the 
Presbyterian Mission Agency, the 
ministry and mission agency of PCUSA. 
Their work covers 4 ministry areas: 
Compassion, Peace & Justice; Racial 
Equity & Women’s Intercultural Ministries; 
Theology, Formation & Evangelism; and 
World Mission. Presbyterian Mission 
Agency works to inspire, equip and 
connect all Presbyterians for the church’s 
work.

Thank You
Church Family!
Meredith Watson wishes to thank all for 
the love and sympathy expressed after 
the loss of her father, Ward Pearce.

Thank you for the text messages, calls, 
cards and well wishes we have received 
following Kim’s hospital stay and our 
joint Covid illness.  Your kindness and 
prayers were so comforting!
—Donna Goeckler and Kim Krueger
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Clerk’s Corner – February 2023
Wow!  The February Session meeting was a full one – which is great 
because it means we are an active congregation and not just sliding 
along!  Here are some items we discussed and acted upon:

• We heard a report from the We’re all in this Together team
regarding using reusable and compostable dish wear.  We expect a
motion from this team next month.

• We voted to join the Good Faith Network for one year.  Key
volunteers have been identified and funds will be used from
KAIROS, Mission team, and individual donors.  For more
information, talk to Rick Randolph or Mikki Walker

• Explored a discrepancy in the year’s budget total.  The issue has
been referred to the Generosity team and will be discussed again
in March

• Generosity Team’s Faith and Hope ask has generated 28 pledges
totaling about $18,700 so far.

• Rebecca Prater is returning from her medical leave and
Ben Mason has accepted our drummer position.  If you haven’t
heard him playing with Praise Team yet, you are missing out!

• Ric Cummings is coordinating food for the Shrove Tuesday
pancake breakfast.  It will be a great time.  Cooks have been
practicing their griddle skills!

• Baker/Reynolds scholarship fund applications will be available
soon.

• The Earth Care Congregation audit has been submitted.  We
continue to score well while having room for improvement.  See Jo
Randolph if you want to know more.

• We need at least one additional congregation member to help
moderate the Facebook chat during Sunday worship.  If you’d like
to learn more, reach out to Kim Krueger or one of the Pastors.

• Nominating team is looking for four elders to join Session in June.
Please prayerfully consider whether you may be called to this role.

• All annual reports to PCUSA and Heartland Presbytery have been
submitted.

• Committee on Ministry will be joining Session on April 17 for their
“triennial” visit.  Our last such visit was around 2011.

• Session has adopted the following goals for the 2023 based on
discussions at Visioning Day:
1. Build our Volunteer Base
2. Structure our Outreach/Community Engagement
3. Improve our Stewardship

• Any member who has been ordained as a ruling Elder in the
PCUSA may serve as a commissioner from GCPC at Presbytery
meetings.  If you are interested, please sign up below and Session
will approve your attendance at the Session meeting the month
before the Presbytery meeting.  These are opportunities for Ruling
Elders and Teaching Elders to have equal voice in the Presbytery.
Sign-up here:  Session: Presbytery Meeting Commissioners

YOU Can Make 
a Difference in 
Johnson County’s 
Homeless! 
Our  JOCO IHN volunteer training 
will be held at Grace Covenant on 
Sunday March 5, in Room 19 on 
the lower level.  The training will 
begin at Noon, ending by 2pm. 
A light lunch will be available at 
11:45am. Timely and full attendance 
is required to be considered a trained 
volunteer. No RSVP’s are necessary. 
Please bring a friend and attend 
as re-training.  Attendees do not 
need to be connected to our Grace 
Covenant congregation to lift up 
those less fortunate. Masks are 
optional.

When you volunteer with JoCo IHN, 
you’ll not only meet the people 
you’re helping; you will hear their 
stories, witness their determination, 
and see their pride as they learn to 
budget, save and lift themselves up.

You’ll discover firsthand that 
situational homelessness can 
happen to anyone. Great people. 
Smart people. These are the kind of 
people you want to help. Become 
their family. Help us make our guests 
feel at home while giving them a 
hand up and out of homelessness.

Volunteer opportunities include:
• Hosting our guests, making meals

and/or staying overnight at GCPC
• Staffing the front desk at the

JOCO IHN Family Center
• Driving our guest van
• Handyman work at the Family

Center
• Data entry for the Family Center

Questions?  Please contact Jane 
Knoche, Grace Covenant Primary 
Coordinator, jeknoche@att.net.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0a4eaca82ea5f94-presbytery1#/
mailto:jeknoche@att.net
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This is Grace
New Member’s Classes
March 12,19,26, and April 2; 10:45am in Room 5

This new member’s class is open to all and is the 
best way to get an overview of the church. There is 
no assumption on our part that you will join when 
you attend the class. First time visitors and long-time 
friends are encouraged to attend to get questions 
answered and to discover the exciting ways Grace 
Covenant carry’s out God’s work.

This Is Grace covers the following:
• Introductions and discussion on the history of

Grace Covenant and its ministries, and what
Presbyterians believe. 

• Discussion on the meaning of membership and
“Everything you’ve wanted to ask a pastor but
have been unable to ask!” 

• Conversations about worship, and other
information.

After the final session, if you are ready to join Grace 
Covenant, you will be invited to meet with the Session 
(the governing body that oversees the ministry of the 
church). They will welcome you into our faith family in 
official Presbyterian style. You will be received by the 
congregation on April 16th.

If you decide you are not interested in joining, or
not quite ready to join, we hope you will have a
much better sense of Grace Covenant and we will 
continue to delight in your presence with us as a 
visitor and friend.

To sign up for the class, please contact Rev. Sue at
sue.trigger@gcpc.org.

Peace be with you,
Rev. Sue Trigger and Rev. Mitch Trigger

Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper

mailto:sue.trigger@gcpc.org
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Shine a light through the clutter with…. 40 DAYS, 40 ITEMS
For each day of Lent, find one item you no longer need or want, and put it 
into a large bag or box. It could be an item of clothing you no longer wear, 
a book you’re not going to read again, a toy your children don’t play with 
anymore, or a household item you don’t need.

On Saturday, April 8, bring your items to Room 21 between 9:30-
10:30am. Overflow storage will be in in Room 5. You can also bring your 
items to church anytime during the week of April 2, if you can’t make it 
Saturday morning.

Donations will directed as follow:
• Clothes and household items will be donated to Blessings Abound.
• Gently used coats will go to Johnson County Christmas Bureau.
• Shoes will go to Soles4Souls. (Tie or rubber band pairs together)
• Craft and office items will go to Scraps KC.
• Books will go to the Friends of the JoCo Library.

IMPORTANT:  All donation items needs to be in bags or boxes with lids or closable flaps,
and small enough to be easily lifted by one person onto the truck.

Blessings Abound CAN accept:
• Practical housewares, art, small kitchen appliances, toys and games (that are not

missing pieces or are damaged), tools, decor items, clean clothes in good condition,
sewing machines and material, pillows and linens, dishes, and cookware.

Blessings Abound CANNOT accept:
• Garage sale leftovers, exercise equipment, damaged items, safety recalled items,

items missing pieces. No furniture will be accepted at the church.

Contact Mikki Walker at michala.walker@gmail.com with any questions!

Biblical Interpretation 101 
Sunday School Class

Shrove Tuesday 
Pancake Supper

Save the Date!

Hero Hotline
VBS 2023
Called Together
to Serve God!
June 5 -9

mailto:michala.walker@gmail.com
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March Donation Partner
Arrowhead Day School 
Personal Hygiene Items
GCPC will collect toothpaste, toothbrushes, shampoo, 
deodorant, and period products for students at 
Arrowhead Day School as part of the school’s Caring 
for Kids partnership.  Arrowhead Day School is located 
at 66th and Santa Fe in Overland Park and is Shawnee 
Mission School District’s response for children and 
youth who need a caring, compassionate educational 
setting.  Students come from throughout the Shawnee 
Mission School District and range in age from 
elementary through high school. Personal hygiene 
items will help support student needs as school staff 
work to bring about appropriate social and behavioral 
practices.  Drop off your donations of these items in the 
Weekday Entrance bins during the month of March.

March Communion Offering 
InterFaith Hospitality 
Network (IHN)
For many years, GCPC has hosted guests from the 
Interfaith Hospitality Network, a homelessness 
intervention program that helps restore stability to 
situationally homeless families in Johnson County. IHN 
has fed, housed, educated and empowered hundreds 
of wonderful people, thanks to their network of 
congregations and individual supporters. Last year, 
more than 75% of IHN guests obtained permanent 
housing after 90 to 180 days with us.  The March 
Communion Offering will help support IHN’s mission.

Communion Offering and Donation Partners:
What They Are and How It Works
Each month, GCPC collects both monetary and in-kind donations for designated organizations.  This is nothing 
new - we’ve done it for many years.  We know that GCPC is collectively aware of the donation partners - the 
weekday entrance bin for in-kind donations is consistently full by the end of the month. (Thanks as always 
for your support!)  But we think awareness of the Communion Offering recipients is pretty low - these are the 
organizations that receive the monetary donations, which we call Communion Offering.

You can see a list of the planned Donation Partner and Communion Offering recipients for 2023 below.  Some 
months the same organization gets both types of donations, and some months different organizations receive 
the offering and the in-kind donations.  We try to have information in the bulletin each Sunday on who the 
partners for the current month are.

The way that Communion Offering works is simple. If you feel called to make a donation to the partner for the 
month, just put a check in the plate any Sunday or make an online donation anytime and mark it “Communion.”  
It’s that easy!  There aren’t any goals to meet or obligation to give; communion offering is entirely based on what 
each of us feels called to give. We hope by providing this information to re-invigorate this GCPC tradition!
Contact michala.walker@gmail.com with any questions.

Month	 Donation Partner	 Communion Offering Recipient
March	 Arrowhead Day School	 IHN
April	 A Gathering of Friends	 One Great Hour of Sharing
May	 VBS	 Summer youth trip/activity
June	 Organization chosen by VBS	 Pentecost Offering
July Safehome TBD
August	 Shawnee Community Services	 Mission Co-workers
September	 Johnson County Christmas Bureau	 Johnson County Christmas Bureau
October	 Duschene Clinic	 Duschene Clinic
November	 Red Bag Project	 Red Bag Project
December	 Argentine Baby Closet	 Argentine Baby Closet

mailto:michala.walker@gmail.com
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Grace Studies:
For Kids
Pre-school 2-4 years:
The pre-school children 
will continue to grow in 
grace and gratitude this 
year! They will gather to 
explore and respond to 
God’s grace and be sent 
out to love and serve 
God. 

Remember that when our children are 
at home, families can use these tools to 
explore God’s grace and gratitude each day: 
• Grace Sightings: the weekly Bible story

with age-appropriate activities for your
family to do at home.

• Audio Recordings: the weekly Bible story
brought to life by endearing readings
and sound effects.

• E-book: the quarter’s colorful
illustrations, Bible stories, and Grace
Sightings in iBook and Kindle formats.

Find these tools at:
www.pcusastore.com/GGGdownloads.  

K- 5/6th Grace Makers:
The Grace Makers 
workshops will 
be learning about 
forgiveness through 
the season of Lent.  
Through music, art, 
games, cooking and 
more, the children 
will learn about recognizing wrongs, 
God’s forgiveness, how to forgive others, 
and forgiveness as a way to build bridges 
between people.

Everyone is welcome to check out our 
workshop rotation classes, take a walk down 
the first-floor hallway in the east wing and 
see what’s happening.
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Children’s Ministry Opportunities 
Awakening to Worship is our wonder and worship program for 
children ages 4-1st grade and meets following the children’s 
sermon weekly. We invite children in elementary school to 
continue participating and experiencing worship as they move 
into the sanctuary for worship with the wider family of Grace 
Covenant.

Worship Bags are in place to help busy hands and hearts. 
Worship Bulletins are available from the ushers every week and 
are on two age levels.

Joy! Singers:  Our preschool – 1st grade children enjoy singing 
under the leadership of Emily Hussey and Hilary Schmidt.  
Celebration! Singers:  Angela Krug, Lara Schesser and Pam Smith 
Kelly bring their talents to leading the Celebration singers. The 
children are not only singing; they are ringing chimes!

SMASH:  Once a month, SMASH happens! We ordinarily meet 
the third Sunday of the month from 4 – 6 p.m. in Heartland Hall.  
This popular program is an activity for kindergarten through 
5/6th graders combining sports, music, arts, service, and 
“hangout” time and offers a time for children to be nurtured in 
faith by building relationships with a variety of adults of all ages.

2nd Graders Receiving First Communion
Mallory Hearn, Liam Hussey, Brynnely Krug, Quade Peck, James 
Schmidt, and Max Soule have completed the Communion 
workshop and will be participating in the Sacrament on March 
5. They will be serving their families and partaking of the
Sacrament for the first time after completing the class.  They 
have created a special stole to wear for the occasion.  Be sure to 
ask them what the different symbols represent.

SMASH Sunday!
Service, Music, Art, Sports, Hangtime 

March 26, 4–6pm, Heartland Hall
Our monthly event where we welcome all children 
Kindergarten through 5th/6th.

During our February SMASH, our children explored the various 
names and nicknames we give our Lord. They learned that 
the Lord is too great to go by just one name. He is our creator, 
savior, fortress, the great I am and many more. Stop the bulletin 
board outside the sanctuary to see our children’s nicknames 
and share yours too. Please RSVP for your children to Christy 
Soule at christysoule@yahoo.com. 

http://www.pcusastore.com/GGGdownloads
mailto:christysoule@yahoo.com
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Follow Me:
Practice Spiritual Disciplines
Class meets in Room 3.  Leadership is shared.
Zoom in at: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83829790055?
pwd=MnpSL1MwS2VBbWN0OEU5aFJGaTJLdz09
Meeting ID: 838 2979 0055  Passcode: 723297

This Lenten study will 
focus on practices 
that Jesus engaged in.  
Participants will dive 
deeply into actions lived 
and modeled by Jesus 
and across Scripture: 
fasting, prayer, listening to God, embracing simplicity, 
unplugging, and more. Spiritual practices are seen as 
those things Jesus did, said, or embodied; we as Jesus’ 
followers try to do so as well. Many of the spiritual 
disciplines covered in this unit have emerged over the 
centuries as Christians have experimented with ways 
to make space in their lives to be with Jesus and to 
allow Jesus to transform them.

Inhabiting Eden: Christians, the 
Bible, and the Ecological Crisis
by Patricia K. Tull
Class meets in Room 4.  Leadership is shared.
Zoom in at: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83815237214?
pwd=TVh4VWZldC9hbGJCL1k5dlVjWVlwUT09
Meeting ID: 838 1523 7214
Passcode: GCPC2022

In this thoughtful study, respected 
Old Testament scholar Patricia K. 
Tull explores the Scriptures for 
guidance on today’s ecological 
crisis. Tull looks to the Bible for 
what it can tell us about our 
relationships, not just to the earth 
itself, but also to plant and animal 
life, to each other, to descendants 
who will inherit the planet from 
us, and to our Creator. She offers candid discussions 
on many current ecological problems that humans 
contribute to, such as the overuse of energy resources 
like gas and electricity, consumerism, food production 
systems—including land use and factory farming—
and toxic waste.  Study books are available from the 
church office or may be picked up during class. 

Grace Studies:  Adult Study Opportunities

The 2023 Lenten Studies March 5 - April 2, 10:45am

Names of God

GCPC
SMASH

FEB
2023

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83829790055?pwd=MnpSL1MwS2VBbWN0OEU5aFJGaTJLdz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83829790055?pwd=MnpSL1MwS2VBbWN0OEU5aFJGaTJLdz09
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YOUTH PAGE 
“Outside The Box”
Youth Sunday - March 5
Youth Sunday is just 
a few days away! As 
usual it will be geared 
towards our adults and 
children but planned 
and led by our youth 
and high school seniors 
will present sermons. 
We are excited to hear sermons and insight from our 
seniors and experience the creativity of our youth as 
they focus on what it means to think and live “outside 
the box.” During the last few years our youth have 
experienced changes in the way school happens, 
sports happen, even how church youth events 
happen. There are some similarities to what life would 
have been like when Jesus was pushing the norms 
and causing believers to think and act “outside the 
box”.

Join us at 9:30am on March 5!  Our seniors this year 
are: Lauren Callender, Camille Chaffin, Miles Dalton, 
Kelly Kowalczewski, Ben Lodge, Madeline Mahoney, 
Ben Mason, Maggie Shaw, Marco Conti, and Ky 
Townsend.

“Souper” Bowl of Caring
– Thank You GCPC!
Thanks to our congregation for your another “Super” 
show of support for our “Souper” bowl of Caring food 
drive! Grace Covenant never lets us down and we 
greatly appreciate you all!

Youth Leader Volunteers
A HUGE thanks to Charlie Trigger, Brandon Hearn, and 
Emily Baker who have been helping Miles with youth 
events this school year!!!  This is particularly helpful 
because we have not had a school year intern since 
mid-December. Thanks to the three of you for your 
faithfulness and for volunteering your time to help 
support and care for our youth!

Summer Intern
We don’t know yet what this summer will bring but 
we fully expect to continue and even ramp up our 
youth activities this summer. We are looking to bring 
an intern on board again to help plan, lead, and 
build relationships with our students. If you know a 
college-aged young adult with a heart for God and 
for students who might be interested, please contact 
Miles McDonald – the search is on. 

Summer Trips
We are planning a trip for our graduated 6-8th grade 
students to the Massanetta Springs Youth Conference 
in Virginia for the 3rd week of July. We have attended 
this event many times in the past and are very excited 
to share this amazing event with a new group of 
students! Details are also coming together for a high 
school (graduated 8-12th grade) mission (and maybe 
music) trip June 10-17. The current plan is to head to 
St. Louis, Memphis, or Nashville on the 10th for fun 
and perhaps to share music in worship with a host 
church on Sunday. From there we would head to 
Tennessee or Kentucky to serve with the Appalachian 
Service Project until Saturday morning. Currently we 
are assessing interest and availability from our high 
school group.  Finally, we are also planning a local 
mission experience, likely for all ages of youth. We 
intend to combine with some other groups in our 
Presbytery to serve our local community members.

YOUTH SUNDAY
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Worship Schedule
9:30am Worship

In-Person, Facebook & Zoom
Visit gcpc.org/online for links

Upcoming Newsletter
Article Deadlines

April 2023 issue - Deadline, March 21
May 2023 issue - Deadline, April 21

C E L E B R A T I N G  G O D ’ S  A L L  E N C O M P A S S I N G  L O V E !

MINISTRY UNITS
Congregational Nurture Unit Moderators
Connections and Care.................Jake Schmidt
Worship and Music......................... Kathy Bures,
	 ...........................................................Katie Hearn

Education Ministry Unit Moderators
Adult......................................................Tom Stroud 
Children............................Erin Frye, Angela Krug
Youth........................................................ Bill Turner 

Reach Out Ministry Unit Moderators 
Kairos............................................... Rick Randolph
Mission................................................Mikki Walker
Welcoming....................................Kathy Williams

Supportive Ministry Unit Moderators  
Facility................................................. Liz Chandler  
Generosity............................... David Sutherland
Finance.............................................. Terra Howard
Personnel.......................................... Kevin Mason 

ELDERS
Jim Byrd

Ric Cummings

Miles Dalton (youth)

Andrew Frye

Katie Hearn

Melanie Townsend

Jane Knoche 

Angela Krug 

Jake Schmidt

Terri Monrad

Joy Circo

Tom Stroud  

Lara Schesser

Bill Turner

SUPPORT STAFF
Deacon Moderator..........................Meredith Watson 
Operating Committee........................... Terri Monrad,

Ric Cummings, Katie Hearn, Angela Krug
Newsletter Editor/Marketing................ Kim Krueger
Prayer Chain..........................................Cheryl Johnson
Website Administrators...........................Kim Krueger,
	 ..........................................................................Patrick Bell

CHURCH STAFF
Co Pastors
-	 Office hours: Monday-Thursday
Mitch Trigger, mitch.trigger@gcpc.org............ext.18
Sue Trigger, sue.trigger@gcpc.org.....................ext.15

Director of Music Ministries
-	 Office hours: Monday-Wednesday, Friday
Rebecca Prater, rebecca.prater@gcpc.org ... ext. 13

Church Administrator
-	 Office hours: Monday-Friday
Patrick Bell, patrick.bell@gcpc.org.................. ext. 10

Director of Youth Ministries
Technical Director of Worship
-	 Office hours: Monday-Thursday
Miles McDonald, miles.mcdonald@gcpc.org... ext. 17

Finance Administrator..........................Tara Hyder
finance@gcpc.org
Organist......................................................... Linda Dover
Contemporary Music Coord............ Carrie DeVries
Contemporary Music Drummer........... Ben Mason
Child Care Coordinator....................Carolyn Chaffin
Wedding Coordinator...........................Lara Schesser
Funeral Coordinator.....................Mary Sue Thomas

Inclusive. Family Oriented. Welcoming.

11100 College Boulevard
Overland Park, KS 66210
Phone:	 913-345-1256
gcpc.org

Follow us on Social Media!
Facebook: facebook.com/GraceCovenantPresbyterian 
Instagram: @gcpc_overlandpark

http://gcpc.org/online
mailto:finance@gcpc.org
https://gcpc.org/

